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Lindenwood” from an oil painting owned by
Lotz’ granddaughter.

Portrait courtesy of “Pioneers Resting in Historic

Henry Lotz, who became Fort Wayne's third
mayor, came from New Berlin, Pennsylvania. He was a
prominent canal contractor and collector, who built the
original St. Mary’s aqueduct memorialized by the “Let’s
Go Swimmin'” monument on West Main Street. This
structure was designed by Jesse L Williams and enabled
the canal to cross the river, much as a covered bridge for
a road crossing. Lotz began its construction in 1834.

Henry Lotz was contracted to build the Gronauer

Lock, Lock #2 of the Wabash & Erie Canal, located just
east of what is now New Haven, IN. It was built of
timber rather than stone, wood-lined stone, or brick used
in other states. It raised or lowered boats seven feet.

Lotz and his men built the 115 by 40 feet
structure with its 90 by 15 feet chamber between 1838
and 1840. But it was not named for him. Instead it was
called the Gronauer Lock after its locktender, Joseph
Gronauer.

The St. Mary’s Aqueduct #1 had two spans, each 80 feet in the clear. The trunk was made of timber and was 17 feet wide. It was
suspended by means of iron rods to the arches and truss frame. The weight of the trunk was sustained by arches made of thin oak
plank footing on a chord of similar construction. The arches and chords were attached to, and firmly connected with a strong truss
v frame of oak timber. The chords rested on
the coping, at a height of six feet above the
{canal bottom, so that every part of the
structure, excepting merely the trunk, was
Jabove the water in the canal. By being
roofed and weatherboarded it was kept from
decay. The piers and abutments were of cut
stone masonry. They had to guard against a
1 breach around the abutments. Additional
foundations guarded against under mining
3 by floods. Because of a sudden curve in the
g canal at the west end of the aqueduct, cribs
4 of timber filled with stone were erected to
prevent injury from the concussion of boats.
The whole structure was newly erected in
1845-46.
This picture is from a drawing made by Ellis Kaiser
and given to Louis Schroder in 1916 courtesy of The
| Pictorial History of Fort Wayne Indiana.
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